
Minutes for the Joint Meeting of the Garden Club of Wilmington and the Garden Club of 
Philadelphia 

Winterthur, Copeland Lecture Hall

March 14, 2022


The meeting was called to order at 11:05 a.m.

Lucinda Laird introduced Chris Strand, Charles F. Montgomery Director of Winterthur.

Chris Strand welcomed both clubs to Winterthur and talked briefly about what was blooming in 
the garden.

Lucinda then introduced Joan Biddle, the Zone V Chair for Presidents. Joan noted that both 
clubs had been active despite challenges during the past two years, and that she was very 
pleased with the events and programs that both had provided.

Laurie Marshall, Program Chair for the Garden Club of Philadelphia, introduced the speaker, 
Karyl Evans.	 	 	 	 

Karyl Evans presented her documentary film, “The Life and Gardens of Beatrix Farrand” and 
discussed the designer’s connections to Philadelphia and the GCA.

Following the Question-and-Answer period, Lucinda made brief announcements, including 
arrangements for lunch and March Bank tours, the Garden Tour at Winterthur on March 28, the 
Weed Wrangle with Friends of Brandywine Park on April 30, and the Visiting Gardens trip to 
Dumbarton Oaks and Hillwood House in May.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:35 p.m.



